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Special points of interest: 

 KSFCA Board Meetings to be held at 
The Moose Lodge in the basement Fly 
Tying Room on the Third Monday of 
each Month @ 7:00 pm. 

 

 March edition will have the listing of 
upcoming events for 2017. 

 

 2017 KSFCA Benefit/Fundraiser to be 
held on Saturday, April 22nd @ COINS 
SPORTS BAR from 6pm-10pm  

 

 Fly Tying Class held  Tuesdays @ 
7:00pm in the Moose Lodge (lower 
level) thru March, 2017. 

 

 If you know a business owner or indi-
vidual that may be interested in becom-
ing a supporting member of the KSFCA 
please contact Jon FioRito at 262-220-
4606 for additional information and 
details. 
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reau of Law Enforcement 

comes with a varying back-

grounds in life, work, educa-

tion and community service 

experiences.  That means they 

all are in slightly different 

places in the warden training 

program.  While all this train-   

Welcome to 2017 Conservation Warden Class! 

They applied. Interviewed, 

completed the physical fitness 

assessments of which Roger 

Arnould is one of fifteen mem-

bers of this new class. 

The 2017 Conservation War-

den Class of the Wis. Depart-

ment of Natural Resources Bu-

  

Roger Arnould 

KSFCA ANNUAL  

Benefit/Fundraiser  

Saturday April 22, 2017, 

6pm-10pm 

@ COINS SPORTS BAR 

Kenosha’s own Jim Tostrud will be the Guest Speaker at our 

KSFCA March 6th General Meeting @ 7:00 PM 

Kenosha's own Jim Tostrud 

will be our guest speaker at 

the March meeting. Jim will 

be putting out a lot of great 

turkey info for the upcoming 

spring turkey season.  

Bring a friend!!!  

Warden Wire Section: Wardens in Action published on February 2, 2017   By: Joanne M. Haas/WDNR Bureau of Law Enforcement 

(Con’t on Page #6) 
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Jacks’ Flies of the month... Article by: Jack Springer  

 Mar.  7th;     Hornberg Special Streamer:  A retired Wisconsin Conservation War-

 den, Frank Hornberg originated this wet fly to simulate a small minnow.  The 

 Weber Tackle Company, Stevens Point sold the fly commercially.  The Hornberg 

 Streamer is primarily a trout fly but takes panfish very readily.  Tie up a few 

 and give it a try.  You will not be disappointed!      

 Mar. 14th;   Rkyacophila Caddis Larvae:  Use #10- #12 nymph hooks, laytex body, 

 lifelike legs, barbles from ringneck pheasant tail, brown thorax, brown thread, 

 good to use all season long, in the upper Midwest and Ontario, Canada.       

 Mar.  21st;   CDC Moose Caddis Fly:  Brown or tan dry fly, natural cdc for underwing and overwing 

 moose body hair or dark deer hair.  Good floating fly to use mainly in Wisconsin, Upper Michigan 

 and Ontario, Canada. 

 Mar.  28th;   Ostrich Mysis Shrimp:  TCM200 #12 & #14 hook size, body color: crème or off white, 

 synthetic dubbing, rib is mono line 4 or 6lb. test.  Tie in single strand of white ostrich and palmer 

 one single strand, mono eyes dark or black.  This little replication of a fresh water shrimp is natu

 ral to use in the Great Lakes and inland waters, all season long. 

 

      Hey, pay attention “Outrigger” readers and come to fly tying and learn.  See you there!  

     Jack Springer, Scott Kessler, Kip Maske 

 

    

The next edition of this publication will  cover the entire 2016-2017 fly tying season (Pictorally) 

   

Photos by:  Dick Kessler 

Photo by:  Dick Kessler 

Bruch Funeral Home  

3503 Roosevelt Road 

Kenosha, Wisconsin   53142 

Phone: 262-652-8298 

Fax: 262-654-2644 
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Courtesy of: Lake Michigan Angler 

Fishing Report 

   Most of the ice is now gone and boaters are getting 

out to some of the discharges along the lake shore 

from Racine to Sheboygan.  They are reporting good 

catches of coho and brown trout trolling UV Gold 

Hud Specials and Flicker Shad.  The Root River has 

quite a few steelhead getting ready to spawn.  The 

best areas are down in the low stretches but the fish 

should shoot upstream with the next big rain.  The 

best baits have been spawn sacs and Brad’s Thin 

Fish.  In Kenosha Harbor shore anglers are catching 

brown trout on Kastmasters and Golden Shiners un-

der Floats. 
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Some Michigan anglers are very concerned that Chinook salmon stocking cuts could hurt fishing for years in years 

to come.  Thanks to fin clipping and tagging, we now know more than we ever have about how stocked and wild 

fish contribute to fisheries. 

For 2014-2015 in Michigan waters of Lake Michigan: 

 71% of Chinook salmon caught April-September were wild 

 Only 7% were originally stocked in Michigan waters of Lake Michigan 

 11% were originally stocked in Wisconsin 

Natural reproduction of Chinook salmon has not been consistent: 

 On average, about 4.5 million wild Chinook salmon smolts enter Lake Michigan each year 

 In 2012, roughly 6.6 million wild Chinooks were produced 

 In 2013, this dropped to about 1.4 million Chinooks 

 Chinook salmon stocking is being reduced from 1.80 million to 1.35 million in 2017, but the total number of 

Chinook salmon in Lake Michigan might actually increase if wild reproduction returns to normal (4.5 mil-

lion/year). 

 Read article for more details 

 

Wisconsin approves separate lake trout rules for lakes 
Superior, Michigan 

MADISON, Wis.—  

For Lake Michigan:   The board approved a scope statement for development of an emergency rule and a permanent 
rule.  Changes to the current lake trout rules could include an increase in the lake trout daily bag limit from the current 
level of two lake trout per day; allowing a year round open season in the Wisconsin waters of Lake Michigan, except for 
the Mid Lake Reef Complex; and allowing fishing on the Mid Lake Reef Complex from January 1 to September 30. 

 The scoping statement and rule development effort follow a series of stakeholder meetings in 2016 during which 
anglers expressed interest in expanded fishing opportunities for lake trout.  Comments received also favored changing 
the regulations for lake trout. 

 Brad Eggold, Great Lakes District supervisor, said the department anticipates holding a public meeting in Janu-
ary or February as part of the rule development effort.  For more on Lake Michigan fisheries management, visit 
dnr.wi.gov and search “Fishing Lake Michigan.” 

Article con’t from February edition, page 4 

What will stocking cut mean for Lake Michigan anglers? 
Article from: Great Lakes Basin Report, Vol. 27, No. 12 
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Supporting Members 
Your help toward our cause is recognized and appreciated.  

Thank You!! 

*Thomas Agazzi  
*Boat House 

*Bruch Funeral Home 
*The Coffee Pot 

*Dave’s American Muffler 
*Richard Grabowski 

*Jalensky’s 
*Jim Kreuser 

*Sam’s Amusement 
*Robert Wirch 

*Keno’s Collisiontek 
*Steve Fifer, Farmers Insurance 

*Tenutas 
*Sunny Side Club 

*MCA –Multiple Concrete Accessories 
Corp. 

*L.W. Meyer Inc. 
*Salmon Unlimited-Racine 

*Lucky Lyle Charters 
*Kenosha Charter Association 
*Albatross Fishing Charters 

*Lon & Bonnie Knoedler 
*Jeffrey High 

*Lake Michigan Angler 
 
 

Power Tech Stainless Steel 3 Blade Propeller 
Model # UN200MQS 3 R 21 

For Mercruiser Alpha 1 Drives 14" x 21 P Brand 
New 

$325.00 or B.O. call Terry 262-945-3801 

Need your radio or antenna checked? I have a SWR 
Meter and antennae analyzer. Contact Randy @ 

(262)652-1193 
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Place your Classified Ad here 

No charge for KSFCA Club members 

Muskrat Dave's, Down Rigger Service 
All Manufacturer’s Rebuilt-Updated-Serviced 

Needed Parts on Hand Phone:(262)620-8237 

Become a Supporting Member of 

the KSFCA and put your adver-

tisement here.  Hundreds of poten-

tial customers in S.E. Wisconsin & 

N.E. Illinois will see your ad each 

month. 

Call Jon FioRito at 262-220-4606 

   Spin cast….  $20.00                                                       Max.- $35.00  (+Parts) 

Jerry’s Reel Service 

              Cleaning                                                          Repair 

 

Call:  Jerry Costabile 

262-515-3951 

Pick-up and delivery avail-

   Spin……….  $20.00                                                       Min.- $25.00  (+Parts) 

   Bait cast….  $25.00 

   Level Wind.  $25.00 
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Study: Grass carp have invaded 3 of the Great Lakes 

 

John Flesher, Associated Press9:13 p.m. ET Jan. 27, 2017 

TRAVERSE CITY, Mich. — Invasive grass carp have reached three of the Great Lakes and pose a significant environ-

mental risk there, but time remains to prevent them from getting out of hand, according to a scientific analysis released 

Friday. 

The voracious grass carp is among four Asian carp species threatening to reach the world's largest surface freshwater 

system. Bighead and silver carp, the most feared, would compete with native fish that eat microscopic plants and ani-

mals, while grass carp feast on aquatic vegetation that provides crucial habitat and spawning grounds. 

Grass carp have been found in Lakes Erie, Michigan and Ontario, although it's uncertain how many there are or how 

widely they have spread, U.S. and Canadian researchers said. At least some are reproducing. 

Read more: 

"For the first time, we have a binational, peer-reviewed study by some of the best minds and practitioners in the field 

who have a consensus on what the risk is to the Great Lakes from grass carp, and it's pretty substantial," said Marc 

Gaden, spokesman for the Great Lakes Fishery Commission. 

If Asian carp reach Great Lakes, what do we do? 

Posted By: Detroit Free 
Press 

   In Aug. 2, 2012, photo, 
Asian carp species, from 
top, silver, bighead, and 
grass lay alongside each 
other prior to being pre-
pared at Carters Fish Mar-
ket in Springfield, Illinois. 

Jason Johnson/The State 
Journal - Requests via 
Associated Press 

(Con’t from pg#1  Welcome to 2017 Conservation Warden Class... 

Ing is going on, planning is underway for the class graduation ceremony scheduled for May 26.  Roger Arnoulds 

credentials are very impressive as qualifying as a WDNR Warden. 

 Bachelor in Chemistry/Biochemistry (Summa Cum Laude)-Elmhurst College, Ill. 

 Associate of Arts degree, Rock Valley College, Rockford, Ill. 

 Attended University of Illinois at Chicago, Chicago, Ill.  Previously Pharmaceutical Research & Development 

Chemist, Hospira, Inc.  DNR Water Guard.  Native of Winnebago, Ill.  Presently, In Field Training. 



Important dates this month 

   3-06-17    -      KSFCA Club Meeting at 
      the Moose Lodge @ 7:00 
      pm                                                    

                                      

   3-07-17 -     Fly tying at the Moose        
    Lodge, 7:00 pm– 9:00 pm 
    (Hornberg SpecialStream-
     er)                                                         

                                                                                                                                            

   3-14-17 -     Fly tying at the Moose                           
    Lodge,  7:00 pm-9:00 pm                 
       (Rkyacophila Caddis Lar-
     vae) 

 

  3-20-17     -     KSFCA Board Meeting at 
     the Moose Lodge   @ 7:00 
      pm 

 

   3-21-17    -      Fly tying at the Moose  
         Lodge,  7:00 pm- 9:00 pm 
      (CDC Moose Caddis Fly) 

 

   3-28-17    -     Fly Tying at the Moose 
    Lodge, 7:00 pm—9:00pm
    (Ostrich Mysis Shrimp) 
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Officers and Board members 

Officers 
 
President Dick Kessler       (262) 551-9720 
 
V. Pres. Jerry Costabile        ( 262) 515-3951 
 
Secretary “Open” 
 
Treasurer Lynn Davis                 (630) 267-1142 
 
 

Board Members 
 
 
4 yr.    2020 Jack Springer            (262)694-9462 
 Jon FioRito                  (262) 220-4606 
 
3 yr.    2019 Kip Maske (262) 886-3209 
 Dan Kish                      (734) 365-4720 
  
 
2 yr.    2018 Jim Zondlak (262) 620-1234 
 “Open”  
                         
 
1 yr.    2017 Scott Kessler (262) 553-9321 
 “Open” 

Committees & Members 

Committee    * Chairmen                 

Fish-N-Fun    * Lynn Davis 

      Dick Kessler   

Contest’s                   * Jerry Costabile 

Fundraiser               * Jim Zondlak 

Sunshine                * Jerry Vigansky 

Supporting Mem-     * Jon FioRito 

bership                         Ray Hinz 

Membership             * Mike Smith      

Rearing Pond        * Mark Hasenberg        

       Jerry Costabile                                    

Pike River    *  Jim Zondlak 

Fly Tying               * Jack Springer 

      Scott Kessler 

      Dick Kessler 

      Matt Hetchler  

Publication   * Dick Kessler 

                                     Lynn Davis 

Electronic Comm..   * Mike Smith   

      Jim Zondlak 

      Lynn Davis 

Guest Speakers   * Jon FioRito 

      Jerry Vigansky 

                                 Jerry Costabile                   

2017 Schedule of Club Events 

 01/09/17 - Officer & Board Nomina- 

  tions & Elections 

 05/13/17 - Kids Fish-N-Fun 

 05/21/17 - Monthly Tournament &   

  Fish Fry 

 06/11/17 - Monthly Tournament &       

  Fish Fry 

 07/23/17 - Monthly Tournament &        

  Fish Fry 

 09/16/17 - Pike River Revival (to be  

  confirmed) 

 09/17/17 - Monthly Tournament &         

  Fish Fry 

 10/28/17     -    Awards Banquet  (to be            

  confirmed) 

 

 General Club meeting are held on the first Monday 
of each month at the Moose Lodge 7:00pm (no 

meeting in July). 

 Board meetings are held on the third Monday of 

each month at 7:00pm at the Moose Lodge 

(Downstairs). 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 KSFCA 
Club Meeting 
7:00 pm 

7 Fly Tying 

7:00 pm 

8 9 10 11 

12 13 14Fly Tying 
7:00 pm 

15 16 17 18 

19 20KSFCA
Board Meeting 
7:00 pm 

21FlyTying

7:00 pm 

22 23 24 25 

26 27 28FlyTying

7:00 pm 

29 30 31  

MARCH 2017 



The Kenosha Sport fishing and Conservation Association is a non-

profit organization dedicated to the protection and proper utiliza-

tion of the Great Lakes resources.  Established in 1969 by local 

family fisherman, we continue to focus on conservation of the Great 

Lakes.  For over 40 years the K.S.F.C.A. has worked to support our 

community and the Great Lakes through various activities and edu-

cational programs.  Some current examples include:  kids fishing 

programs, fly tying classes, Pike river clean-up efforts, and stock-

ing Lake Michigan with over 40,000 Chinook salmon annually. 

If you would like to support these activities, please contact us by 

phone, mail, or email.  We welcome anyone interested in becoming 

a member.  If you are not interested in becoming a member, but 

would still like to support these important activities in our commu-

nity, we do accept financial donations. 

New Fish mapping tool available on line 

The map is available at 

https://cida.usgs.gov/wdnr_fishmap/map/. 

Where The Kings Call Home!! 

On the Web:  www.kenoshasportfishing.com     

Like us on Facebook 

KENOSHA SPORT FISHIN G & CONSERVATI ON  
ASSOCIATI ON  

P.O. Box 746 
Kenosha, WI  53144 

President Dick Kessler             (262) 551-9720 
      V. Pres. Jerry Costabile                    (262) 515-395 1                             
 Secretary “Open” 

Treasurer Lynn Davis               (630) 267-1142 

 

WDNR Warden Brad Latza (Temperarily 

filling in).  Replacement will be Warden 

Roger Arnould  Any calls to the DNR can be 

anonymous.  Report violators to: 

  1-800-847-9367 

DO NOT CONFRONT VIOLATORS. 

Roger Arnould 


